10 DOWNING STREET

THE PRIME MINISTER 2l i 28 August 1979

Z)Qau. &:ﬁwfwﬁmambl,

hank you for sending me (your letter of 9 August)
comments on fluoridation as promised when we met recently
at lunch.

I have been in touch with Gerry Vaughan about this, as
he handles health matters at the Department of Heaith and
Social Security. I was interested to learn of your earlier
correspondence cn these topics and of the meeting which you
and Dr. Dean Burk had recently with two of their senior

medical advisers. I understand that the facts and factors

underlying the policy of successive British Governments

towards fluoridation have been clearly set out.

Gerry has asked his office to arrange a meeting for him

with Dr. Burk after he returns from holiday next month.

Sir Emmanuel Kaye, CBE.




